

KET 5 – MIDTERM

PAPER 1: READING AND WRITING

PART 1:

QUESTIONS 1 – 6

Look at the text in each question. What does it say?

Mark the correct letter A, B or C on your answer sheet.

0



A The ice cream shop is open for only 2 hours.

B Two ice creams will cost the same as one.

C You can get free ice creams all afternoon.

Answer:

0	A	B	C
☐	☐	☐	☒

1

**COMPUTER
GAMES
SHOW**

Buy two tickets and get the third one half price.
Hurry! Last few days of offer.
Only until the end of the week.

A There is 30% off all tickets.

B You can save money this week.

C Tickets are only available this week.

2  We can only take you on the school trip if your parents have said it's OK. Please ask them to fill in the form. 	A Parents can come on the trip if they want. B Pupils must fill in a form and show it to their parents. C The school can take pupils on the trip if their parents let them go.
3  The school's sports hall is used by all pupils for gym and indoor sports. There is also an outdoor area for hockey and football.	This text is A describing the sports lesson at the school. B explaining where you can do sports at the school. C saying that the pupils at the school are good at sports.
4  Jim, Any chance your mum could take me home in the car after school today? I forgot to bring the money for my bus ticket! Mark	What does Mark want to do? A borrow some money. B travel home with Jim. C invite Jim to visit him.
5  How about joining the school singing group? It doesn't matter if you can't read music. All staff and pupils welcome! Mondays after lessons at 4 p.m. 	Who can join the singing group? A anyone at the school B pupils who have music lessons C people who can already read music
6  If you are not well and miss a class, please ask a classmate to tell you what was taught.	Who is this message for? A pupils who are feeling ill B pupils who couldn't go to a lesson C pupils who would like to help their friends

QUESTIONS 8 – 13

Mark the correct letter A, B or C on your answer sheet.

Example:

0 Kate..... like martial arts.

A do

B doesn't

C don't

Answer: ☐ A ☒ B ☐ C

	My First Cookbook	Cooking for Students	Everybody Can Cook
7 Which book won a prize?	A	B	C
8 Which book has healthy recipes?	A	B	C
9 Which book shows that cooking can be fun?	A	B	C
10 Which book has dishes from different countries?	A	B	C
11 Which book teaches words to talk about food?	A	B	C
12 Which book is about food that the writer's family liked?	A	B	C
13 Which book has pictures of someone preparing the food?	A	B	C

Cookery books for young people

This week, we look at three books about cooking for young people

My First Cookbook by Lenard Minnow

Lenard Minnow's last cookery book was a huge success across the world. And now, he has written a cookery book just for children. It has lots of lovely reading activities, so that children can get to know the names of more unusual foods. It explains in an easy-to-read way how to cook and makes it clear that cooking can be a hobby that young and old can really enjoy.



Cooking for Students by Cormac O'Dally

The idea for this book came when Cormac O'Dally's two sons went away to university. They never cooked and had no idea what to do in the kitchen, so Cormac wrote this book to help them. The photo on the cover of the book shows Cormac and his sons laughing and enjoying the food together. Students who use this book won't win prizes for great new food ideas. The meals are very simple, like cheese on toast, but they're easy to prepare and good for you, too.



Everybody Can Cook by Denise Macon

With its 'look-as-you-cook' photos, you can see the author doing everything that you need to do in this wonderful new book. And, as the title says, you'll soon be able to make tasty meals. Many of them come from all four corners of the world. The author received £4,000 when the book was chosen as Cookbook of the Year in a competition this year.



QUESTIONS 14 – 18

Read Will's blog about a street party.

Choose the correct answer (A, B or C) for each question

For questions 14 – 18, mark A, B or C on your answer sheet

Will's blog

One day my dad said, 'Why don't we have a street party?'. This means that street is closed so cars can't use it, and people put tables and chairs out in the street, then have a party! Dad said there was one in 1977 and he still remembers it well. Everyone loved it! I couldn't believe that since 1977 they never had another one. If it was so good, why not do it again?



We started to organize it, together with some other people. I helped to make the web page, so everyone on the street knew about the party and could post their old photos from the party in 1977. There were some pictures of my dad when he was a kid, together with his friends, who have moved away from the street now. It was interesting to see that the buildings on the street haven't changed at all.

My mum was a bit worried about the party. 'But a lot of people on the street don't really know each other,' she said. 'What if they don't have anything to talk about?' I just said, 'Relax, Mum. It'll be great.'

So, what was the party like? It was fantastic! My friends and I really liked speaking to an old lady called Louisa. She's 89 and was telling us about when she and her friends were our age. So now I always chat to her when I see her on the street. I didn't know who she was before, so I'm glad we had the party.

14 Why was Will surprised?

- A His father wanted to have a street party.
- B There hasn't been a street party for a long time.
- C Many people remembered the last street party.

15 What did the photos from 1977 show?

- A The street still looks the same now.
- B There are more children living in the street now.
- C The same people still live on the street now.

16 Why was Will's mother worried?

- A She thought that the party was too expensive.
- B She thought that people might not come to the party.
- C She thought that the guests might not talk to each other.

17 Will and his friends enjoyed

- A hearing Louisa's stories.
- B meeting Louisa's friends.
- C telling Louisa about their lives.

18 What is the best title for the article?

- A Why I love street parties
- B The street party we had
- C How to have a street party

PART 4

QUESTIONS 19 – 24

Read the article about the transportation to school

Choose the best word (A, B or C) for each space.

For questions 19 – 24, mark A, B or C on your answer sheet.

Ferry to School

Most pupils go to school each day on foot or (0)

..... car, but Jordan Basford is different. He

lives on the Scottish island of Egilsay. There, the

school (19)because there weren't any

other pupils. The nearest school is in Rousay, across the sea. His family have a boat, but it is

small and they can (20)use it in good weather. A much larger boat is (21)

.....in bad weather. So every day, Jordan has to (22) the ferry across

the sea to go to school. He usually comes back home afterwards, but sometimes he phones home

to say that he's (23)the night at a friend's house instead. 'I know I have to

travel a long (24)to school each day,' he says. 'But I don't mind.'



Example:

0 A in

B by

C on

Answer: ☐ A ☒ B ☐ C

19 A close

B complete

C finish

20 A almost

B only

C nearly

21 A needed

B liked

C had

22 A travel

B make

C catch

23 A resting

B staying

C sleeping

24 A way

B transport

C mile

QUESTIONS 25 – 30

Complete the email.

Write **ONE** word for each space.

For questions 25 – 30, write the words on your answer sheet.

Example:

0	ABOUT
---	-------

From:	Joana
To:	Emma

Hi Emma,

At school, you said that you don't have any plans for the weekend. Well, how (0)meeting on Saturday morning? I thought maybe we could go (25)a bike ride. We can go to Moreton-on-Sea, and get something (26)eat. I went there by bike last year. In fact, there were six (27)us, and we had (28)really amazing day. I don't think it will take more (29)four hours to get there and back. Can you let (30)know if you can come?

Hopefully, I'll see you then!

Cheers,

Joanna